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Dear Members of the Assembly,

Although it’s only been a month since my last report, it feels like the second month of my term was significantly busier. I’ll be breaking down this report by portfolio; university, municipal, provincial and federal, and lastly sustainability. 

University Affairs

From the university side of my role, there are still a lot of questions, concerns, and correspondence coming into the MSU office from students. This isn’t surprising considering the current climate surrounding COVID-19 however as fall approaches, firm decisions need to be made by the administration. The matter of renewing our student assistance plan was discussed by the Board of Directors taken very seriously considering the increased level of care requested by students over the past few years. The concerns of students have been heard and we are working to bring viable options to students, regardless of location. 
Also at the university level, the President and I were able to meet with Xenia Education and discuss a platform geared towards supporting international students arriving in Canada. The founder demonstrated a number of modules and topics available within the platform and I have been able to arrange a meeting with International Students and Services to discuss the possibility of implementing the platform. Currently, McMaster relies on iCent but I am working to compare the two as the needs of international students are complex and have changed drastically in the past 18 months. 
Another area of conversation is meeting with Wize Prep to explore options for a customized tutoring site that offers not only tutoring sessions but also modules, practice tests, and quizzes. The platform is particularly beneficial to science and math based programs but I am still in the early phases of comparing Wize Prep with McMaster’s current option, Tutor Ocean. 
Lastly, the Education Department has received a number of strong applications for the two Policy and Research Assistant positions and the Project and Campaign Coordinator position. In the coming weeks, I will be joined by other staff members to interview candidates and select the incoming team members. To best prepare the new Policy and Research Assistants, the AVP’s and I have determined that we will be going forward with three policy’s for the fall semester, those being; Academic Success, Student Housing and New Campus Neighborhoods, and International Students. Please see the memo circulated with the agenda for more details. 
Municipal Affairs


A few weeks ago, ACORN Hamilton, an organization that advocates for tenant rights and affordable housing, reached out to me about the City of Hamilton’s Property Licensing Pilot that will be returning to the Planning Subcommittee. In the past, the MSU has supported landlord and property licensing in an effort to ensure safe, accessible, and affordable housing for students. A few years ago, a previous VP Education, Stephanie, delegated to the City in favour of the pilot. Going forward, the MSU will be working with ACORN and the Mohawk Student Association to call for students in Wards 1 and 8 to attend a workshop and either record a delegation or attend a live, virtual meeting on August 10th. The AVP Municipal Affairs, Mymoon, and I have been working with the Communications team to put together a post and provide an opportunity for more student voices to be heard. If you or anyone you know would like to delegate, please keep an eye out for our post on July 21st. 

After speaking with the President, we decided it was important for the MSU to host a tenant rights workshop prior to the beginning of the Fall semester. Many students who will be attending McMaster in September have never been to the area surrounding campus or lived off-campus. This disparity leaves students vulnerable, and this workshop will serve to provide resources and a basic understanding of rights as a renter. Before the Winter semester, we are planning to hold another workshop that will include more about what to look out for, reading a lease, and how to address concerns. 
Provincial and Federal Affairs
At the provincial level, I have committed to writing two policy papers: one in the fall and one in the spring. As part of the OUSA writing process, I am able to invite a student author to help and the AVP Provincial and Federal Affairs, Sneha, has offered to be a part of the team. We will be authoring the System Vision and Accountability paper in the coming months and the Tech Enabled Learning paper in the new year. In the next few weeks, Sneha and I will be working to facilitate consultations with McMaster students and begin drafting the paper. 

Also at the provincial level, Sneha and I were able to meet with the Hamilton West-Ancaster-Dundas MPP, Sandy Shaw, to talk about her role as the NDP Critic for Environment, Conservation, and Parks, and how McMaster students have engaged with the current government. The conversation went very well and the MSU looks forward to continuing to work with Sandy Shaw’s office. Since the provincial election will be taking place next summer, the MSU will be planning election awareness and other related events  to ensure the next team is prepared and able to facilitate voting and other civic activities.

From a federal perspective, UCRU has been an interesting conversation point among Board members as we talked about how the MSU should fund our commitment. Both myself and Sneha will be sitting on the UCRU Governance Subcommittee and the Advocacy Subcommittee with meetings recently starting. Since there is no formal fee structure, the Board has decided necessary funds for lobby week and other expenses will come from the Board of Directors Special Projects Funds for this year and will be re-evaluated in the future to determine if an expense line within the advocacy budget will be created. Sneha has also volunteered to start working on a document to guide the MSU involvement with UCRU, how fees have been dealt with in the past, and also recommendations for going forward. It’s unclear whether this will build upon other documents or stand alone as a policy of sorts. 

Another federal advocacy priority brought up within the Education team was for an Indigenous rights and educational campaign centered around Orange Shirt Day. Although this is still in the works, Sneha, myself, and the PFA Committee will be reaching out to Indigenous Services and a number of other community based organizations to promote awareness of residential schools, reconciliation, and Indigenous advocacy work. 

Sustainability Education Committee


The Sustainability Education Committee recently met for an introduction among MSU members. There has been some work done prior to this meeting by myself, the President, and the AVP University Affairs, Hargun, to meet with the ASP Office to discuss a collaboration between SUSTAIN classes and plan the rest of the year however the committee has the option to make suggestions and propose alternative plans. As it stands, the committee, with help from myself and Hargun, will draft a document to guide MSU sustainability efforts in the future and give scope to future advocacy efforts. The guideline with outline relations with the ASP Office and provide a foundation for the Fall 2021 and Winter 2021 SUSTAIN courses. The Fall course would create an inventory of MSU Services sustainability practices, and the Winter 2022 class would create a report (this is flexible) and organize a campaign to spread awareness. 

As per usual, please don’t hesitate if you have any questions, concerns, or thoughts about anything mentioned in the above. I think the Education Department is taking good strides toward setting up the year and solidifying MSU advocacy.
All the best,
Siobhan Teel
Vice-President (Education)
McMaster Students Union
